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Le Secrétaire Général

Brussels, 1st May 2004 

Letter addressed to the Secretaries General

of Accession Countries Associations

For information

To the President and Vice-Presidents of CEMR To the Secretaries General and Directors of CEMR

Dear colleagues,

It is a proud moment for me to be able to write to you to say: Welcome to the European Union!  This is a unique moment in Europe’s history – the peaceful reunification of almost the whole continent into a single Union, of 450 million inhabitants. A moment to savour and to celebrate. A moment which all of us in CEMR have supported and worked for, since our Policy Committee met in Prague in 1992, through the ongoing work of LOGON, and most recently through our Congress in Poznan last year, and our conference just a few days’ ago in Brno.

So today, we celebrate – but tomorrow the hard work begins, if together we are to make a success of enlargement, and in particular if we are to persuade our citizens of the benefits of an enlargement on such an historic scale.

And we all know that enlargement will not be a success unless local and regional government, in all quarters of Europe, are committed and competent.

We often remind our national governments and the European institutions that some 70% of EU legislation falls to be implemented by local and regional government.  For local and regional government in the new Member States, the burden is particularly heavy, given the enormous weight of the “acquis communautaire” that needs to be given practical effect.  So from an administrative and executive perspective, local and regional government play a vital role.

But even more important – as the spheres of government closest to the citizen – is our task of bringing our citizens with us, making them feel that they really are European citizens, that they are not going to lose out because of enlargement and because of EU membership.  This is true for us all, both for the “15” and for the new Member States.  In the “EU 15”, there is a fear that their jobs may be at threat from those moving from the “new”.  In the “new”, there is likewise a fear that land and businesses may be taken over by richer neighbours from the “EU 15”.

We need to engage with our citizens, to persuade them of the benefits of the European Union, in the short and longer term.  We need to ensure that information about Europe is accurate and fairly presented.  And we need to support citizen to citizen co-operation and exchanges, in particular through town twinning.

Finally, our enlarged Europe really needs its Constitution if it is to be understandable and to work effectively.  CEMR, as you know, lobbied hard to ensure that the draft Constitution gives a stronger place and role to local and regional government – and we achieved a good deal of success.  

On behalf of CEMR, I look forward to working with you on the many issues facing and arising from the European Union.  Your practical contribution to our work will help us become more effective.

Yours sincerely,

(signed)

Jeremy Smith
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